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ST GEORGE’S COLLEGE

The holiday was a very busy 
time for our touring 

Football, Hockey and 
Rugby First Teams, who 
all participated in 
tournaments in South 
Africa. The teams did 

exceptionally well and 
thanks to all parents who got 

themselves involved and all 
staff who invested a great deal of time in 
preparation and supervision.

We held the very successful U14, U15 and 
U16 Rugby Tournament at the College. 
Again, all our teams performed 
exceptionally well and thanks again to all 
parents and staff who were involved in 
this tournament, which has quickly gained 
a very positive reputation.

Form Four students, accompanied by two 
members of staff, attended a Business 
Studies Course in Dubai. By all accounts 
this was a great success.

Over the final weekend of the holidays, 
our senior boys’ teams in our major winter 
sports participated in the St John’s 
College Tournament. Again, some 
excellent results, all of which have been 
recorded in the Saints Weekly.

We have been notified by Cambridge 
Examinations that two of our students will 
receive Cambridge awards. Aikunda 
Kaale (OG) Top in Zimbabwe A Level 

Maths and Physics, and Mutsa Mupanga 
(U6) Top in Zimbabwe AS Design and 
Technology and Top Ten in the world. 
Congratulations to both students, their 
families and teaching staff involved in 
these great achievements.

New times for One Way traffic have been 
enforced and this now starts at 6:15am. 
The 6.45am cut-off time was becoming 
dangerous, as more parents are now 
dropping their sons and daughters off 
early due to traffic congestion around the 
city. 

We have also initiated a senior staff 
“sweep” of the campus at 6pm each 
evening. Parents have been requested to 
have their sons/daughters off campus by 
this time unless they are involved in a 
function at the school or, as in some 
instances, travelling teams that might be 
arriving back at this time. This is purely 
for safeguarding concerns.

There were some very good sporting 
results against St John’s College. All 
games were keenly contested and I was 
particularly impressed with the 
sportsmanship and discipline of both our 
players and our support.

The students excelled again over the 
weekend of the 24th/25th May. Eleven of 
our boys were selected for national 
representation in rugby at U17 and U18 
level, whilst our First XI Football Team 
were totally dominant in the St George’s 
Hammer and Tongues Football 
Tournament, beating Prince Edward in the 
final and not conceding a goal throughout 
the two-day Tournament. Thank you to all 
involved, including our parents who were 
tremendous supporters at the event.

We look forward to similar performances 
and great support in the weeks ahead.

J Farrelly
Headmaster

 St George’s College Dragons SA Rugby Touring Squad.

 St George’s College Saints SA Hockey Touring Squad.

 The U14, U15 and U16 Rugby Tournament.

Aikunda Kaale Mutsa Mupanga

In This Issue:
- U14, U15 and U16 Rugby Tournament 

- New times for One Way traffic

- National Representation In Rugby

- St George’s College wins the Hammer and 

Tongues Football Tournament.

SGC @128 YEARS

The St George’s College Knights, winners of 
the St George’s Hammer and Tongues Football 
Tournament.

Some of our students who were selected for 
the U19 and U17 Zimbabwe National Rugby 
Team after trials at Lomagundi College.

From Left: Taona Mundawaro, Rufaro 
Shenje, Kudzai Chenda, Mutsa Choto, Iphile 
Chigiji, Julian Nyikavaranda.


